
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: City Council  

 

From: Chief Sam Patrick  

Date: 1/4/22 

Department: Police Department  

 

Greetings Council  

 
Happy New Year  
 
For the January 2023 report I will provide an update on what has been 
accomplished since my arrival as your Chief of Police. 
 
I am pleased to announce that we have been able to complete several items within 
the last six months.  
 
Promotion of Officer Bunch to Sergeant Bunch which has been helpful in organizing 
and managing the staff. 
 
Our new police clerk has had extensive training in several areas.  During this time, 
she has been self-motivated and has obtained several needed certifications and 
takes on any task presented to her. With Mackinzie’s dedication to obtaining TAC 
certification we were able to complete the department’s TAC access Audit. 
 
Officer E. Benge was hired and has been out working on his own after many weeks 
of training. During his time here he has assisted with many communities’ events 
with councilor Huff.  Officer Benge has also been instrumental in reaching out to 
school, making his presence known to the kids.  
 
Officer J. Campbell has been working after training and been fitting in well. And 
currently on Thursday-Sunday day shift car.  
 
With the help of the McCleary’s public works department we have been able to 
update and re-organize the police department (still in progress) 
 
This is just a quick highlight of 2022 with many other items accomplished each day. 
 
Looking forward to continuing the progression of the department.  Looking to find 
our next officer to fill the next position and maybe looking at a new hire.  I will be in 
contact with the civil service to discuss this more from our current applicants. I 
want to thank the council for their support. 
 
Chief Sam Patrick. 
 



 
 
       
 

 


